Regional Executive Meeting Minutes

Second meeting of the year was held May 5th, 2006.

One of the discussion held that evening was ensuring that the Finance committee is involved in all activities that deals with money.  This includes convention steering committee having some say so in budget process.  This will probably affect future conventions.

At this time we have 11 clubs submitting Newsletter Contest entries.  Last day for submission is June 1st.  The winners will be announced at Convention in Orlando in August.

The RE’s also discussed the question of having to vote for candidates when there is no contest.  At this time we will continue sending ballots out even when there is only one candidate running for office.

In fact the following offices are open for 2007:  President, Treasurer, Director of Public Relations, VP Membership and Parliamentarian.

Anyone interested please fill out an application. At the September meeting the candidates will be announced.

During this meeting the RE’s also were all in favor of supporting sending minutes etc. by e-mail.  If a governor does not have an e-mail address then someone in the club should be chosen to receive information.  This will cut down on US Mail costs for NCCC. 
An FYI:  All minutes as of January 2007 will be e-mailed.

Submission of By-Law proposals, changes or repeals should be sent in 30 days prior to the 2nd National Meeting.  This would allow time for the RE’s to investigate and review and then present to the Board of Governors as necessary.

This was brought before the Board of Governors on Saturday by our Parliamentarian that we supported the idea that any by law changes must be submitted by the May meeting so it could be reviewed at the September meeting.
Although we went for almost 4 hours a lot of the discussion was based on the above items.

Just a couple of items from the Governors meeting on Saturday May 6th: 

1.  Joan Thomas, webmaster, is forming a committee to work on guidelines for all web sites.

2.  Pat Kelly, FCOA Director, asks that no information be placed on websites. She can send an abbreviated list if you want to post it.
3. The 2007 convention is in Nashville TN. June 16-22 and 2008 Convention is in Tulsa June 20-27th.  2007 raffle car is Yellow Z06 Coupe.

Respectfully Submitted

Bernyce Molenda

SW RE

